November 11, 2014

Dear Gary and Peggy, 
Thanks for your detailed letter in early November. We were interested in your perspectives on the various topics you mentioned, especially since we share many of the same thoughts. We also like tangible letters a lot. The habit of e-mailing everything can take away from the art of letter writing and the opportunity to send meaningful cards. 

We are gradually getting into the “fall season” here in California, with “crisp nights and colors.” There is a stand of trees in the center of our campus that just finished going through the fall colors. Our little “forest” is not big, but it always reminds us of the “back east” experience of autumn color changes. Nice. 

Thanks for the update on your jobs. We too are busy with our jobs, but Friday (11/ 12) is the last day of lectures. Then comes a week of finals which is easy for us -- though stressful for the students. We leave for Hawaii on Wednesday (11/17) for a 10-day stay on Kawai. We have owned a time-share there for over a decade and this is the last time we can use it, since we are selling it, in order to have more freedom and flexibility in our travel calendar. We know all the good hiking trails on the island, so we can pack in hikes in many lovely places with water falls, rainbows, beaches and other Hawaiian perks. 
Your trip to Europe sounded terrific. We have always planned in visiting Europe after we phase out of strenuous mountain hiking in the West and Canada. We used to love city hiking in Mexico City and many other urban areas, so we figure Europe will offer those kinds of challenges. Your description of the Danube River excursion reminded us of all sorts of travel brochures that show what those trips look like. A friend here in town tells us of many splendid days spent on riverboats in France and Holland. It seems like there are many more things to do in life than there is time to do them. 

Congratulations on your 18th anniversary. We think marriage is the best way to go through life – for those who can figure out the ways to make it work. And it looks like you two have done a beautiful job of figuring out the key relationship skills. The books by John Gottman have helped us the most (in case we have not shared that information with you before). 
Your trip to Bar Harbor must have been great, too. My dad took me to Bar Harbor on our New England vacation as a boy, and I still have vivid memories of the Bar Harbor area and the Atlantic Ocean breaking on the rocky shore. How mesmerizing and beautiful. Oregon and Washington have some amazing ocean landscapes, too. There is a road that follows the coastline in those two states and it is well worth taking – taking lots of stops along the way. 

So Bar Harbor has jumped up on your possible retirement locale list! We are impressed with the seriousness with which you are approaching the retirement project, and you are wise to: We all have quite a few more years ahead of us. Janice and I frequently talk about our future and the numerous things that might be planned in next. 
Once the next edition of our book is finished, we plan to start weight lifting and doing other strength-building exercises. We just got a couple of books on the topic and realize how important such a project is. Our hiking gives us exercise in many muscle sets, but not all. With the book completed we will be able to come home earlier and do exercises and stretching while watching the evening news – a habit that we used to follow when we were younger.  

When we visit Sedona (on our way to the Flagstaff and Grand Canyon areas), we stay in Cornville. It is a small town about 12 miles WSW of Sedona. It is far less expensive than Sedona yet right there in the red-rock country that makes Sedona famous. Janice seriously recommends Cornville to you. We rent a house there via VRBO (Vacation Rentals by Owner), and there are very nice houses there with low prices. (I think we recommended the areas near Salt Lake City and Provo Utah in our last letter: They are nice, too.)

Who knows when we can plan to get together again, but saying in contact greatly increases our chances of finding some point of overlap that will allow the personal reconnection. So in the mean time, we hope you two are staying well and having lots of fun times together. 
Love, 

